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The following information contains highlights from the April 30, 2019, Readington Board of Education              
meeting. For complete minutes, please check the district website on or about May 8, 2019. 
 
Superintendent’s Report 
Dr. Hart recognized Paul Nigro, Don Race, Jodi Bettermann and Joyce McGibbon for their contributions               
on Holland Brook School being awarded the honor of NJ Green Ribbon School. Dr. Hart introduced Paul                 
Nigro who generously gave all the credit to Dr. Joyce McGibbon for all of her hard work on behalf of                    
Holland Brook School. Dr. Hart shared that the district’s final budget has been approved and will be                 
recommended for adoption.  Dr. Hart presented to the board and community the Superintendent’s goals. 
 
Finance/Facilities 

● The district bill list was approved. 
● The district travel schedule was approved. 
● The board approved the Critical Response Group to prepare district-wide security mapping and 

real-time access for first responders in an amount not to exceed $11,000. 
● The board approved the renewal of the district’s employees insurance benefits with AmeriHealth 

and Horizon Dental for the 2019-2020 school year. 
● The board approved the district’s budget for the 2019-2020 school year. 
● The board approved the non-resident tentative tuition rates for the 2019-2020 school year. 
● The board awarded the Security Vestibule Renovations Project to DeSapio Construction for a 

total sum of $797,400. 
 
Education/Technology 

● An additional field trip to Solberg Airport was approved for RMS. 
● Student Teacher placements at Three Bridges School and Readington Middle School were 

approved for the 2019-2020 school year. 
● Home Instruction services were approved. 
● A grant from Future City of New Jersey in the amount of $400 was accepted for Readington 

Middle School to be used for Enrichment/G&T STEM supplies. 
● Several grants from the HSA were accepted for Holland Brook School (Pods/$44.97, 

Chairs/$129.86 and Marker Tables/$1,150.00). 
● Novels were approved for RMS 6th Grade Honors. 

 
Personnel 

● Jill Komosinski was approved as a Substitute Nurse to attend the RMS dinner dance. 
● The Transportation Bus Aide/Cafeteria Aide salary guide was approved. 
● The following new job descriptions were approved: Supervisor of Curriculum & Instruction (SEL 

and Special Projects, Literacy Coach, Math Coach, and Supervisor of Special Services. 
 
The next Board of Education meeting is scheduled for May 7, 2019, at 7:00 p.m. in the Board Meeting                   
Room at Holland Brook School. Please review the agenda that will be posted on the district website and                  
consider attending. 

Contact: Doreen Harris / 908-534-2897 
dharris@readington.k12.nj.us 


